Cyngor Sir CEREDIGION County Council

Huw Williams
Pennaeth y Gwasanaethau Ffordd o Fyw /
Head of Lifestyle Services

Neuadd Cyngor Ceredigion, Penmorfa, Aberaeron, SA46 0PA www.ceredigion.gov.uk



Dyddiad Date 10th February 2014

Gofynnwch am

Mr H Williams

Llinell uniongyrchol Direct line 01545 572151

y nghyf

HW/SEJ

Eich cyf Your ref

Email

Dear Mr Silvester

'Y Fron' Caravan Park, Borth, Ceredigion

I refer to a communication from Mr Mark Williams MP outlining your concerns in relation to the above caravan park.

Mr David Lloyd Roberts, Consumer Services Manager, wrote to you on 8th November, 2012. In that letter he makes it clear that the matter is now considered closed insofar as the Authority is concerned.

I am aware that the letter refers to joint working between our Health and Safety and Licensing teams and the Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue. I would like to reassure you that in the interest of public safety this will continue and officers from the County Council will always provide feedback to the Fire and Rescue Service where appropriate following an inspection. However, officers from this Authority will be guided by the adequacy or otherwise of the business's risk assessment in relation to fire safety matters, as determined and interpreted by Senior Fire and Rescue officers. As outlined in Mr Roberts's letter to you, their assessment of the fire risk assessment in relation to 'Y Fron' was deemed to be adequate.

I hope that this explanation clarifies the matter for you.

Yours sincerely

Huw Williams

Head of Lifestyle Services

c.c. Mark Williams MP

Gellir ateb yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg You may reply in Welsh or English